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Calendar 

 Oct 2—Knit Wits, Evening Bible Study 

 Oct 3—Morning Glories 

 Oct 5—Independence Semi-Annual 

Community Garage Sale 

 Oct 6—Breakfast hosted by Men’s Club 

 Oct 6—Church School & Worship with 

Communion 

WORLD COMMUNION SUNDAY 

 Oct 7—Evening Circle 

 Oct 8—Property & Finance C’ee meeting 

 Oct 9—Evening Bible Study 

 Oct 12—Fall Cleanup Day 

 Oct 13—Church School & Worship, Deacons  

 Oct 15-16—IPC Pictorial Directory Photos 

 Oct 16—Knit Wits, Evening Bible Study 

 Oct 20—Church School & Worship, Session  

 Oct 23—Evening Bible Study 

 Oct 27—Church School & Worship  

REFORMATION SUNDAY 

 Oct 30—Evening Bible Study 

Calvin’s Prayer 

Save us, Lord, from being self-centered in our prayers, 

and teach us to remember to pray for others. 

May we be so caught up in love for those for whom we 

pray, that we may feel their needs as keenly as our own, 

and pray for them with imagination, sensitivity,  

and knowledge. 

We ask this in Christ’s name.      Amen. 

This prayer from John Calvin (1509 – 1564), our father in 

God as Presbyterians, speaks of humility and love.  Save 

us from being self-centered not only in our prayers but in 

all of our life and faith.  And as we bring the needs of 

others before God, let us bring not judgment but instead 

love. And that we pray with imagination, sensitivity, and 

knowledge.   

This is how we should treat each other.  This is how we 

should live this life in faith.  And for our denomination we 

stress the love God over the judgment of God. 

In service, 

Rev’d Bill 



  

  
 

 

Worship Activities 

Rev. Hudson’s sermon titles and scripture selections 

for October are provided below: 

10/6 Doing One’s Duty 

 Lamentations 1:1-6, 3:19-26; 

2 Timothy 1:1-14; Luke 17:5-10 

 

10/13 Giving Thanks 

 Jeremiah 29:1, 4-7; 2 Timothy 2:8-15; 

Luke 17:11-19 

 

10/20 The Stewardship of Prayer 

 Isaiah 5:1-7; Hebrews 11:29-12:2; 

Luke 12:49-56 

 

10/27 The Just & the Unjust Go Down to 

Pray 

 Joel 2:23-32, 2 Timothy 4:6-8, 16-18; 

Luke 18:9-14 

  

World Communion Sunday 

IPC joined churches around the world in celebrating 

World Communion Sunday on October 6th.  The Peace 

Making Offering – one of four special offerings of 

PC(USA) – was also collected.   50% is used by the 

Presbyterian Mission Agency to advocate for peace 

and justice in cultures of violence, including our own, 

through collaborative projects of education and 

Christian witness; 25% is sent to Presbytery for 

ministries of peace and reconciliation; and 25% is 

retained by IPC to connect with the global witness of 

Christ’s peace.   

Reformation Sunday 

We will celebrate Reformation Sunday on October 

27th.  Wear your plaid!  And expect to enjoy Scottish 

treats during coffee hour following service that day. 

Adult/Teen Sunday School 

The Adult/Teen Sunday School is currently doing a 

study of a video series called “A History of 

Christianity” by Diarmaid MacCallough. This series 

studies the various branches of Christianity as it 

spreads throughout the world.  We meet every Sunday 

at 9:30 a.m. in the Chapel, led by Rev. Hudson.  

 

 

 

Presbyterian Women Tidbits 

Thank you for your donations of used jewelry which 

were sold when the IPC Presbyterian Women hosted 

two tables at the 2019 Semi-Annual Community Garage 

Sale at the Independence Fieldhouse on Saturday, 

October 5th.  We hope you visited our tables and also the 

other vendors, including IPC’s Christmas tables, for 

useful and interesting bargains.  [The editor apologizes 

for not getting this issue out before the sale!!] 

Our magazine for Presbyterian Women, Horizons, is 

available in a magazine file in the Church’s library.  The 

2019 September/October issue is entitled “Be Still and 

Listen.”  Quoting from the presbyterianwomen.org 

website:  

“Whether we’re practicing mindfulness or talking 

with a loved one, it’s easy to get distracted. We start 

thinking about to-do lists, what a certain comment 

really meant, what that buzzing noise is, and so on. 

But if we can set aside the tendency to follow every 

rabbit trail, we can find ourselves nourished by the 

moment we set out to have.  When we’re taking time 

for silent prayer, reflection or meditation, there’s 

always a temptation to think through (or relive) 

something. But that one thing rarely makes us feel 

better; there’s always something else trying to hook 

our attention. Giving ourselves the gift of relishing 

space and time—perhaps even without a packed-full 

agenda—is a gift beyond measure.  In this issue, 

writers and artists will invite you to stillness and 

authentic listening.”   

Accept the offered invitation.  Borrow this copy of 

Horizons!  
- Janis Carr 

 

Coming Soon … Harvest Ingathering 

Harvest Ingathering is coming up in November.  

Donation envelopes will be in the October bulletins.  

Please remember those who need help with food for the 

holidays, and give generously.  

 

 

 

 

“The Church is bigger and more diverse than you think.” --Rev. Hudson 



  

Presbyterian Trivia:  What is the oldest Presbyterian Church in Ohio? 

Answer to September Trivia:  The letters in “PRESBYTERIANS” spell out pop singer BRITTANY SPEARS. 

Deacon’s Corner 

September is now a memory, and we begin a new 

month with much to look forward to!  The men of the 

Church hosted a pancake breakfast on October 6th to 

kick off the fall season, and with that hearty breakfast 

coffee hour following worship that Sunday was 

cancelled.  The Deacons will see you for coffee hour 

on October 13th, at which time we will also celebrate 

October Birthdays with a cake provided by the 

Messengers!! 

Nancy Jermann had a wonderful visit with Martha 

Alexander on September 19th, the day before her 

birthday, and presented Martha with a bouquet of 

rainbow colored flowers, many birthday cards, and a 

bag of shortbread Scottie dog cookies!  Martha was so 

happy for all the cards and well wishes from the people 

at IPC, and she wants you all to know that she misses 

us, and misses being at the Church.  She had just 

received a box from Scotland with birthday gifts, and 

she said Heather (her granddaughter) would read all 

the cards to her at her birthday party the next day when 

they opened the presents from Scotland!  Ask Nancy 

to see the picture she took of Martha who looks sweet 

as always! 

If you have ever driven by Mark Murray’s house on 

Brecksville Road, you will see a sign for “Local 

Honey” which comes from hives in Mark’s backyard!!  

Mark’s aide, Orest Pelz, sells the honey---$10 for a 1 

½ lb. container and $20 for a 3 lb. container.  If you 

like honey, and appreciate the local honey bees, you 

can order some thru Karen Shallcross who reads to 

Mark on Mondays. 

A “little bird” told me that Deacon Karen Embrescia’s 

daughter got engaged on September 14th!!!  Remember 

little Emily?  Well, she is all grown up and marrying a 

handsome prince!  Congratulations to Emily and her 

fiancé! 

~ Nancy Jermann 

 

 

Outreach Committee News to Smile About 

By now you all have heard about the pictorial directory 

campaign going on at IPC on Tuesday, October 15th 

and Wednesday, October 16th. We have had great 

success with signing people up in person and online; 

phone messages have been left with most of the rest of 

you. There are still slots available to reserve!  Please 

arrive a little early to check in.  Also make sure we 

have the correct contact information for you and your 

family -- phone, address, email!   One option if you are 

not available at all for a portrait sitting is to submit a 

digital photo to Karen Shallcross at 

kshallx@prodigy.net or in a message to cell number 

216-544-1163.   We also have a cd of the 2013 

Lifetouch Directory and could submit from that.  We 

do need hosts/hostesses for the welcome table during 

the two days of picture taking.  We have divided up 

both days into 2 1/2 hours at the table directing traffic 

and helping with forms.  Please sign up to help out or 

call Karen Shallcross at 216-524-0863.   

Please note there are discounts for seniors, military, 

and first responders if you order pictures.  Also 

Lifetouch offers a $10 off coupon at the time of 

purchase and $5 off coupon for donating a canned 

good/imperishable food item when you come in.  

- Karen Shallcross 

 

Pastor Search Update 

Thank you for everyone who came to the 

Rally Day potluck.  We were happy to 

present our current findings and where we 

will be going from here.   

We are currently hard at work answering questions for 

our Ministry Information Form!  Attached to this 

month’s Towerbell is the PowerPoint we went over 

during the presentation.  If you have any questions, as 

always see someone on the PNC committee!  

-Laura Butler 

 

 

 

mailto:kshallx@prodigy.net


  

Our dear friend and devoted member, Jack Buess, 

passed away on August 28, 2015, at the age of 96.  As 

an indication of how important IPC was to him, Jack 

made a gift of about $212,000 to IPC.  Jack had been 

generous over the years, but this gift was a true 

blessing!   

Early on, a sub-committee was formed to discuss 

potential projects that would be consistent with Jack’s 

wishes to help IPC grow and evolve as a vibrant 21st 

century congregation.  He did not want his gift to be 

held onto an extended period of time; he wanted to see 

his gift put to use over a period of a few years.  Jack 

and Grace did not have children, but they were like 

parents to Tom Buddenhagen and his siblings.   

Some projects funded by the Jack Buess Memorial Gift 

focused on the present, addressing immediate needs of 

the church.  In 2016, $13,206 was used to pay for the 

repair of the chapel bell.  In 2016-17, $18,424 was used 

to pay for work needed at the Manse (waterproofing 

and venting).   

 

 

Other projects focused on the future, aimed at projects 

intended to confirm to all who came through our doors 

that we are and would continue to be a caring church 

community for decades to come.  Over the course of 

2016 and 2017, the new sound system with multi-

media capability was installed at a cost of about 

$40,036.  Then in 2017, the Christian Education wing 

was transformed with the addition of our new 

Gathering Room, at a cost of about $55,569.  In late 

2017, $5,675 was used for our new exterior sign. 

In 2018, $20,000 of the Jack Buess Memorial Gift was 

used in support of IPC’s general operating expenses.     

This year, one of the most important items on Jack’s 

“wish list” was fulfilled – installation of the air 

conditioning system in our sanctuary.  Installing the 

system allows us to reduce the humidity in the summer 

which in turn makes it easier to cool the air down 

during hot summer months, particularly for any 

afternoon and evening activities.  Having a consistent 

temperature and controlled humidity has long been 

recommended by our organ repair/tuning vendors, and 

should also help prevent another situation where our 

large wood beams expand and contract, leading to 

warping and leakage.  The final cost for the A/C 

system was about $35,400.  We hope all enjoyed the 

cool air during the summer months! 

 

Recently, $726 from the Jack Buess Memorial Gift 

was used for the cost to repair the sound system, first 

in August and then in September.  The intent is to 

keep some funds available for years to come for such 

repairs as well as for any higher electricity bills. 

All planned projects have been completed, and the 

current balance for this special gift as of 9/30/19 is 

$22,586.  IPC was truly blessed to call Jack a friend!! 

 

 

REMEMBERING AND THANKING 
JACK BUESS 

 



  

 

 

 

 

Larry and his truck are familiar to the IPC 

neighborhood as he has assumed the role of unpaid 

sexton for the church for the 10-12 years he has been a 

member here.  Born and raised in Cleveland, he joined 

an apprentice program to become an electrician after 

graduating from Brush High School.  He went on to be 

part of the management team at Burke’s Electric 

Company for many years.  He also served our country 

in the National Guard for 7 years as a Mess Sergeant. 

He transferred his membership from Lyndhurst 

Presbyterian when he joined IPC.  After being elected 

as an Elder on Session, he joined the Property and 

Finance Committee and has remained a faithful 

member ever since.  His first “job” here was the 

remodeling of the sanctuary during Leroy’s last year 

with us.  He has helped out with so many projects (with 

a smile on his face), too many to list. 

He has been married for 58 years to his wife Sue.  They 

have 2 children (Lisa and Jeff), 5 grand-children and 7 

great-grand-children!  Hobbies include fishing on 

private ponds and bringing home supper. He also 

hunted in his youth.  In high school he played baseball 

4 years and softball after that. Larry considers himself 

a “pottser” and has his own hardware store in his 

garage for helping out his neighbors.  Unknown fact 

you probably don’t know – Larry owned 30 racing 

pigeons before getting married. They raced from 75 

miles to 600 miles!!  

 

 

SPOTLIGHT ON … 

LARRY MAMERE 

Pastor’s October Stewardship Message 

“We make a living by what we get. 

We make a life by what we give.” 

~ Winston Churchill 

Stewardship is so much more than an annual pledge.  It 

is a way of life.  As Churchill said, “We make a life by 

what we give.”  Stewardship is laying a solid foundation 

upon which we build the Life of Faith.  That foundation 

includes: 

Worship,   

Q. 1.  What is the chief end and highest end of man? 

A.  Man’s chief and highest end is to glorify God, and 

fully to enjoy him forever. 

~ Westminster Larger Catechism, 1647 

We were created to worship and glorify our Creator. 

Study, 

In order that we may know God with all our heart and 

minds. 

Giving,  

“We give thee but thine own, whate'er the gift may be; 

all that we have is thine alone, a trust, O Lord, from 

thee.” 

~ William Walsham How, 1858 

Stewardship is returning to God some of the gifts that 

have been given to us. 

Reconciliation,  

“In Jesus Christ, God was reconciling the world to 

himself…. This work of God, the Father, Son, and Holy 

Spirit, is the foundation of all we confess about God, 

humanity, and the world.  Therefore, the church calls all 

people to be reconciled to God and to one another.” 

~ Confession of 1967, 9.07 

Stewardship is creating, healing and strengthening the 

relationships with others in order to break down the 

barriers that separate us from God and each other. 

In Christ, 

Rev’d. Bill 

 

 

 



  

Congratulations! 

Blake Patrick Porowski was born on August 6th to 

Cindy and Patrick Porowski, at 8 lbs 15 oz and 20 

inches long.  His big sister is Brooklyn, and Madelyn 

and Leon Wateska are the proud grandparents.  

Congratulations to this growing family!! 

Friends of IPC 

IPC members and friends are invited to the second 

annual “Trinkets & Treasures” silent auction hosted by 

the Common Threads Quilt Guild on Saturday, 

October 21, at 6pm, at the Donna Smallwood Parma 

Senior Center (7001 Ridgewood Drive, Parma).  Each 

person may purchase tickets at $5/ticket; each ticket is 

divided into 26 tickets to place for the chance to win 

the item.  Proceeds go to the Guild’s Community 

Service Group, which has supported IPC’s Knit Wits 

and our Mission efforts in the past.  Contact Paula Trill 

or Bev Rospierski if you have any questions. 

IPC Night at the Theater 

Join fellow IPC members at the theater the evening of 

October 19.  The Music Man is on stage at the Great 

Lakes (Hanna) Theater in downtown Cleveland.  Show 

starts at 7:30pm.  Depending on the number of tickets 

purchased, prices range from $69-$89.  The more 

people that go, the lower the ticket price will be.  If 

interested or to find out more, go to 

http://evite.me/Ugz2EWM5MT.  Last day for 

registration is October 13. 

Mission Opportunity 

The next date to help serve a community meal at 

Bethany Presbyterian Church is Friday, November 

22.  IPC helps 4 times a year, in the months where there 

are 5 Fridays.  Contact the office if interested.     

 

 Do you know? 

 On Sunday, August 11th, IPC held a 

Blessing of the Animals which was 

recorded, including pictures, in the last 

Towerbell.  However, the first creature to 

arrive that morning who was ready to pray 

was not mentioned.  We thought you would 

like to see a picture of it. 
 

 
 

 The following paragraph was taken from The 

Old Stone Church in Independence 1837-

1987 (p. 74):   

“The long tradition of ladies not holding 

office in the church was broken in 1935 

when the session recommended the election 

of a board of deacons.  ‘It is customary,’ 

says the record, ‘in our Presbyterian Church 

to have such a board, and several of our 

ladies have been performing these duties for 

a long time.’  At the next congregational 

meeting, Mrs. W.T. Anderson, Mrs. J.B. 

Smith, Mrs. Clarence Gerding, and Mrs. 

Harry Williams, all Guild members, were 

among those elected.  At long last women 

had broken the ice.” 

- Janis Carr 

 

FALL CLEANUP DAY  

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 12, 8AM-WHENEVER 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__evite.me_Ugz2EWM5MT&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=VyssP4r5TYJv2D8N6KqvdA&m=gD4aNZ-nvgzehZEhuHd4ujJo058d1ra31SC8NHzfuw8&s=N-1EuCD1rqynWgyX_L3adzJ72OWW4Kqezca_yseI9DQ&e=


 

 

  

Financial Corner:   

Sept Operating revenue  $9,353 Operating expense  $10,411 Net Operating income  ($1,058) 

YTD Operating revenue  $90,683 Operating expense  $82,024 Net Operating income  +$8,659 

  

 
Mission in Motion 

Thank you for the pill bottles – several hundred were 

donated! We are now collecting coats through 

Sunday, October 20th, and these will be dry cleaned 

and distributed to those in need through Love INC. 

Also, IPC donated $500 of mission funds to Convoy 

of Hope, a faith-based organization, to help with their 

disaster services.  This completes the distribution of 

our Crisis Fund collection for 2019 (monies received 

on Christmas Eve 2018).  For more information on 

Convoy, go to https://www.convoyofhope.org/what-

we-do/disaster-services/.  

Finally, we have received notification from Tim 

MacMillan at John Knox Presbyterian about some 

mission activities that they are organizing but are 

available to everyone. Please join in if you wish! 

Those opportunities are: 

1. Rise Against Hunger - we will be preparing over 

10,000 meals on Oct. 23.  A simple supper - soup 

and sandwich - will be served to all workers 

beginning at 5:30 p.m. and then we will begin 

preparing the meals around 6 p.m.  If you wish to 

join us for the supper, please email our office 

manager and let her know the how many, Jamie 

Rodgers at jrodgers@johnknoxpc.org. 

 

2. There will be a construction trip to Guatemala 

June 16 - 27, 2020.  Our first meeting for those 

interested will be on Oct 5 at 9 a.m. in the Gallery 

at John Knox.   

 

 

 

Presbyterian 101 

Q: Why do we celebrate Reformation Sunday on the 

last Sunday of October? 

 

A: Reformation Day is October 31 and commemorates 

the day in 1517 when Martin Luther posted his 95 

theses on the church door in Wittenberg, Germany.  

In the US, the Sunday on or before the 31st is 

celebrated as Reformation Sunday.  Reformation 

Sunday is an opportunity for Presbyterians to 

reflect on our history, and also on the reformed 

Protestant tradition on which we are grounded. 

 

- Wendy Lavey 

  

 

 

Updating the Member Rolls 

Every year (or so), IPC is required to review and update 

its active member roll.  One thing that has changed is 

there is now a “friends & family” list – people who may 

no longer participate at IPC as members, but who are in 

our prayers and remain connected in some manner to 

IPC.  Generally speaking, an “active member” attends 

Sunday services, supports IPC financially, and/or 

participates in IPC-sponsored activities.  Why bother 

updating the lists?  An accurate member roll presents an 

accurate picture of IPC to future pastor candidates.  

Additionally, the per capita assessment is based on the 

number of people on the “active member” list.  If you 

believe you or a family member are more appropriately 

identified as “friends and family,” contact Rev. Hudson. 

 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.convoyofhope.org_what-2Dwe-2Ddo_disaster-2Dservices_&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=VyssP4r5TYJv2D8N6KqvdA&m=05xKHQjo7nHsSHJ19tDg6yZZ4viuVriQ4i2dM5unglo&s=JZwsd1MZYfuEJ1z_sMti_9zQdzwJqh4pqs6Dm4Z9EI8&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.convoyofhope.org_what-2Dwe-2Ddo_disaster-2Dservices_&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=VyssP4r5TYJv2D8N6KqvdA&m=05xKHQjo7nHsSHJ19tDg6yZZ4viuVriQ4i2dM5unglo&s=JZwsd1MZYfuEJ1z_sMti_9zQdzwJqh4pqs6Dm4Z9EI8&e=
mailto:jrodgers@johnknoxpc.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all contributors to the October issue of IPC’s Towerbell:  Rev. Bill Hudson, Laura Butler, Janis Carr, Nancy 

Jermann, Wendy Lavey, Lee McGovern, Dave Rahn, Kelly Savastano, Karen Shallcross and Paula Trill.  All errors belong 

to Wendy as editor and layout specialist!  Color printing donated.  Updates and articles are due to Wendy by the last 

day of the preceding month, although earlier is better!! 

Independence Presbyterian Church 

6624 Public Square 

Independence, Ohio 44131 

216-524-6307 

ipcusaorg@gmail.com 

www.ipcusa.org 

 

Postage 

TO: 

 

 

Recent IPC Facebook posts 

 September 29:  When things are uncertain, one thing remains constant.  Our hope is in God, who 

loves us and provides for us. 

“Command those who are rich in this present world not to be arrogant nor to put their hope 

in wealth, which is so uncertain, but to put their hope in God, who richly provides us with 

everything for our enjoyment.  Command them to do good, to be rich in good deeds, and to be 

generous and willing to share.  In this way they will lay up treasure for themselves as a firm 

foundation for the coming age, so that they may take hold of the life that is truly life.”   

- 1 Timothy 6:17-19 

 

mailto:ipcusaorg@gmail.com

